
Ordinance No. 33 
of the Rector of Poznan University of Technology  

of 11 July 2025 
 (RO/VII/33/2025) 

 

on the introduction of amendments to the Workplace Rules and Regulations for the Research 
Ethics Committee concerning research conducted  

with the participation of people at Poznan University of Technology  
 

Acting pursuant to Article 23 of the Act of 20 July 2018 - Law on Higher Education and Science 
(Journal of Laws of 2024, item 1571, as amended), it is ordered as follows: 

§ 1 

The Workplace Rules and Regulations for the Research Ethics Committee concerning research 
conducted with the participation of people at Poznan University of Technology, constituting an attachment 
to Ordinance No. 15 of the Rector of Poznan University of Technology of 4 April 2022 on the introduction 
of the Workplace Rules and Regulations for the Research Ethics Committee concerning research 
conducted with the participation of people at Poznan University of Technology are amended as follows: 

1. In § 1. General provisions, point 1 will read as follows: 

"1. The task of the Research Ethics Committee, (hereinafter referred to as: the Committee), concerning 
research conducted with the participation of people at Poznan University of Technology (hereinafter 
referred to as: the University), is to promote standards of scientific integrity and values resulting from 
the ethical and social responsibility of researchers in accordance with the principles contained in the 
Code of Ethics for Researchers adopted by the General Assembly of the Polish Academy of Sciences 
on 5 December 2024." 

2. In § 3.  The Committee's mode of operation, in point 3, the following provision is added: 

"Applications submitted in the last month of the term of office are forwarded for consideration by the 
Committee appointed by the Rector of Poznan University of Technology for the new term of office." 

 

§ 2  

The Ordinance enters into force on the date of signing.  

 

 The original signed by 

 Rector 
of Poznan University of Technology 

 Professor Teofil Jesionowski, Ph.D., D.Sc. 
 

 


